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TOWNSHIP OF DERRY 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

 
PUBLIC HEARING 

Tuesday, August 28, 2012 
600 Clearwater Road, Hershey, Pennsylvania 17033 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The August 28, 2012 Public Hearing of the Township of Derry Board of 
Supervisors was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman E. Christopher 
Abruzzo.   
 
Chairman Abruzzo advised that all public meetings are recorded for 
providing accurate minutes. 
 
ROLL CALL  
Supervisors Present: 

E. Christopher Abruzzo, Chairman 
Kelly C. Fedeli, Vice-Chairman  
John Foley, Jr. 
Marc A. Moyer, Secretary 

 
Supervisors Absent: 

Sandy A. Ballard 
 
Also Present: 

James N. Negley - Township Manager/Township Treasurer 
Jon Yost - Solicitor 

 Jill Henry – Assistant Township Manager 
   
Public Present:  Jonathan M. Crist, Jim Rafferty, Stephen Dzuranin 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Public Hearing regarding Event Horizon LLC for the transfer of a Retail 
Restaurant Liquor License. 
Solicitor Yost – The notice of hearing was published August 10 and August 17 in 
the Harrisburg Patriot News.  It is an economic development transfer.   
 
Steve Dzuranin, Attorney for Event Horizon – Mr. Jim Rafferty, one of the 
members of Event Horizon, submitted a request on July 11, 2012 asking for a 
restaurant liquor license to be transferred from Lower Paxton Township to Derry 
Township.  It will be used at a property located at 810 West Chocolate Avenue at 
the Old Curry Mill.  Development plans have already been started.  The intent is 
to use the facility primarily as an upscale restaurant with a bar and some 
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entertainment.  The applicant needs the Board’s approval to attach the 
Resolution to the LCB application to go through the transfer process with them. 
 
Solictor Yost said if there are no questions regarding this then the proposed 
resolution can be approved at the meeting following this hearing. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Chairman Abruzzo adjourned the public hearing at 6:45 p.m.  
 
SUBMITTED BY: 
 
 
_______________________________  _________________________ 
Marc A. Moyer     Brenda Van Deursen 
Township Secretary     Recording Secretary 
 


